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527 Simsboro water wells have been preliminarily identified or visited and verified as 
screening the Simsboro Aquifer. Water level measurements and location data has been 
collected on those receiving site visits and placed on the UW Brazos Valley Farms LLC 
mitigation list. New wells are continuously being added as a well-by-well, log-by-log 
search is done by District staff. 

District staff has been able to refocus on completing this project having wrapped up the 
late summer/early fall water level measurements from all designated monitoring wells in 
all aquifers. Identification of and adding Simsboro wells to the mitigation list restarted 
November 5th.  

We are currently working north and west of the Oak Grove Management power plant. 
The objective is to touch every suspected Simsboro well south of Highway 7 and north 
of the Walnut Creek mine site by December 15, 2024. The final area to be canvassed 
will be the Petteway community and all areas N & NW. 

The goal is to have the project completed by the end of 2024. 


